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EPS/GC
NEWSLETTER  -  APRIL 2016
Dear Parent/Carer 
I hope that you had a good Easter holiday.  With the new term underway here is my April newsletter.

Staffing

As you are probably aware, Mrs. Meechan began her maternity leave on 29 February.  I am pleased to welcome Miss Rachel O’Neil who has taken over the P1B class and who will remain with us until the summer holidays.

At the end of term we said goodbye to our instrumental instructor, Marco Marzella.  Mr. Marzello has taught children at Eastertoun and other schools for over twenty five years.  I am sure you will join me in thanking him and in wishing him a very happy retirement.  Thank you to the parents and carers who contributed towards a leaving gift.  Their monies were added to staff contributions and Mr. Marzella was presented with flowers and wine on the last day of term.  His place will be taken on a temporary basis by Mark Traynor (starting date to be announced).   
Miss Keenan, one of our Supervisory Assistants, has also left us.  I am very grateful to her for all her hard work.  She also gave up a great deal of her own time to help in the school.

Our French teacher, Madame Le Reste, has now taken up a permanent post at St. Kentigern’s Academy.  This means that she will not be available to teach French to the P7/6 and P7 classes in the summer term.  I should like to thank her and wish her well for the future.  I shall outline revised arrangements in my next newsletter.
Mrs. Watson, our Learning Support teacher, continues to be absent due to ill-health.  I am sure you will join me in wishing her a speedy recovery.   
Thank you to Gavin Cochrane, who ended his nursery placement on 18 February.  Another student from West Lothian College, Claire Stewart, will work in primary classes form 10 May to 10 June inclusive.  
Assemblies

On 29 January we held a special assembly to commemorate the birth of Robert Burns.  Each class held a Scots literature competition and the winners went forward to the final where they were judged by a panel comprising Miss Forrester (former DHT), Mrs. H. Hamilton (former member of staff), Mrs. Brough (former member of staff), Councillor Borrowman, Mrs. Beer (former P.E. teacher), Councillor King, Mrs. Lewis (Depute Headteacher at Armadale Academy) and Mr. Ramsay from the “Bessie Burns Society”.  Well done to the following pupils (class winners) -: Alena Meek, Emma Nimmo, Fiona Nimmo, Ava Steele, Jack Walker, Ciara Craig, Euan Telford
, Alex McMillan, Rhys Heffield, Devon Weir, Sam McCulloch
, Megan Hamilton, Rebecca Borthwick, Ellis McCrae, Kyle McCann, Lia Emms, Katelyn Dunsmore, Alasdair Carson, Lewis Telford, Chelsy Smith, Harris Eveleigh, Amy Tsurumi, Blair Stewart and Beth Lynn.
Congratulations to the outright winners –  Kyle McCann, Harris Eveleigh and Devon Weir.    They were presented with gift vouchers and certificates.  All participants received books and certificates.  The nursery children also delighted the audience with a joint recitation.  They were also given certificates.
While the points were being totalled all children sang a selection of Scottish songs.  A special thank you must go to some of the P7 boys for their “Toast to the Lassies”.         Well done also to a group of P7 girls for their reply on behalf of the lassies.  John Innes returned to school to film the event.
Well done to the following classes and teachers for entertaining and informative assemblies-:

5 February

P6 (Miss Orr)

19 February

P5 (Mrs. Sweeney)

26 February 

P6/5 (Mrs. Hamilton)

4 March 

P3 (Miss Thomson)

11 March

P4/3 (Mrs. Mulraney)

18 March

P2 (Mrs. Ferguson)

A special mention must go to the P6 class, Miss Orr and parents/carers who raised £600 in sponsorship for the Rainforest following their assembly.  £150 of this will go towards adopting a jaguar.
Future class assemblies will take place as follows-:

13 May

P4 (Mrs. Hourston)

20 May

P2/1 (Mrs. Hourston)

27 May

P1A (Mrs. Witcombe)

3 June

P1B (Miss O’ Neil) changed from 6 May 
As always, class assemblies will take place in the school hall with a starting time of 9.30a.m.  Separate letters will be issued to the parents/carers of the children involved.  Please note that these arrangements are correct as of 25 April 2016 but may be changed at a later date.  In this case, parents/carers will also be notified by letter.  I must remind parents and carers that only still photography is allowed at assemblies.  On no account should there be DVD/video recording.  
Our end-of-term Easter service was held in the church on the morning of 23 March.    Many thanks to the Rev. Wiley and all the children who contributed to the service.  A total of £182.74 was raised for the Marie Curie cancer charity.
Our end-of-session summer service will take place on the last day of term, 29 June.  Details will be given in a separate letter. 
School Houses
As previously intimated, we now have a new house system in operation.  All pupils recently had the opportunity to vote for captains and vice captains for their houses.  Well done to the P7s who prepared and delivered speeches as part of the election process.  The results were as follows-:

	House
	Names and Positions

	Burns
	Erin Knox (Captain)
Annabella Brown (Vice Captain)

	Inglis
	Eve Waddell (Captain)
Matthew Turner (Vice Captain)

	Livingstone
	Taylor Borthwick (Captain)
Lauren Clark (Vice Captain) 

	Mackintosh
	Emma Nimmo (Captain)

Robbie Nichol (Vice Captain)


Awards Ceremony

Our annual awards ceremony will take place in the school hall on the morning of Monday 27 June.  You will receive a letter if your child is to receive one of the main awards.
Class Organisation
I am currently looking at classes for school session 2016/17.  Once again this will mean the re-organisation of current classes.  This is because of the number of P7 children leaving and the need to accommodate all primary pupils within a twelve class structure. Full details will be issued in June.  In the meantime I am re-issuing a sheet which gives information about composite classes.  Please do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Stewart or me if you have any questions or comments.  
Informal coffee mornings for the parents/carers of new P1 children have been organised for 22 April and 29 April.  Separate letters have been issued. 

Lunches

A reminder that the cost of a school meal is now £1.97.  I would ask you to ensure that your child has the exact money each day as it is very difficult for teachers and staff to provide change to every child. Your co-operation in this is much appreciated.  This applies to P4-P7 pupils only as meals continue to be free for children in P1-P3.
Soon parents and carers will be able to pay for lunches in advance and online using the “I Pay” system (starting date to be announced).  Separate letters will be issued giving details.  This will be our preferred method of payment although existing arrangements will also continue.
Breakfast Club
I am concerned by the fact that some children arrive for the club too early and some arrive too late.  A reminder that the opening time is 8.10a.m.  I would ask that no child arrives after 8.25a.m. to allow clearing up to take place and the morning timetable to begin on time. 
Nut Allergies
I would ask for your co-operation in not giving your child nuts for snacks or packed lunches.  We have in school a small number of children with severe nut allergies and reactions can be caused by being in close proximity to nut products.
Punctuality

I would also ask for your co-operation in ensuring that your child arrives at school in time.  Most children do arrive punctually but I am still concerned by the number of latecomers.  Please note that a child is marked “late” if he/she arrives after the morning bell (8.50a.m.).  

Visits/Visitors/Events
Nursery Burns Suppers were held on 20 January.  
A “Wild About Scotland” wildlife bus was in the playground on 7 March for the P7/6, P6 and P6/5 classes.  

We were pleased to welcome award-winning children’s author, Christiane Dorion, to the P4 class on 15 March.  She spoke to the children about her non-fiction writing and took part in a book signing session.  I am also grateful to her for donating two of her books to the school.  

We were pleased to welcome a range of visitors on the afternoon of 16 March as part of a Careers Fayre aimed at senior pupils.  This proved to be a very successful event.  I am grateful to all the people who gave up their time to take part.  A special thank you also to Mrs. Stewart for organising the event.

The P3 class and Miss Thomson visited the National Museum in Edinburgh on 23 March.

P7 pupils visited the Risk Factory on Thursday 14 April.
P6/5 and P6 visited the Glasgow Science Centre on 19 April.

Senior classes had a visit from some of the Livingston Football Club players and their coach on the afternoon of 21 April.  This replaced their participation in the  Careers Fayre.  

Members of the Bathgate Fire Safety team visited the nursery and P7 pupils on 25 April. 
Some P4 pupils will be given swimming lessons at Armadale Academy on 26 April, 27 April, 10 May and 11 May.  These will be provided by “Swim IT”.
The P5 class and Mrs. Sweeney visited Stirling Castle on 27 April.

We are pleased to welcome Scott McKay and David Barras during the summer term.  They are working with the P6/5 class to look at film making and to involve the pupils in the production of their own film.  These sessions are taking place on Thursday mornings (14 April onwards).  We hope that we shall show the film to their parents and carers in the near future.
Nursery children will take part in a Road Safety Walk on 4 May. 

As part of the transition process, P7 pupils from local schools have been asked to help with the organisation of a summer fayre which will take place in Armadale Academy on 10 June.
A group of P7 pupils will go on a residential trip to the Kingswood Centre in Northumbria from 29 May to 1 June inclusive.  They will be accompanied by Mrs. Spence, Miss Weston, Miss Holley and Mrs. Stewart. 
P5 pupils will take part in a local school’s basketball event at Armadale Community Centre on the morning of 10 May.

The following classes will visit Sky Television in Livingston to take part in their programme of “Sky Academy visits – P7 (18 April), P5 (28 April), P6 (11 May), P7/6 (12 May) and P6/5 (31 May).

On 1 June we shall be pleased to welcome authors Lyn MacNicol and Laura Cameron-Jackson for a visit to P1-P4 pupils. 
Next session we are again having a short residential trip for the P6 pupils (current P5s).  This will take place at Lockerbie Manor in the south west of Scotland.  Letters have already been issued to the parents/carers of P5 pupils.
P6 and P6/5 are currently receiving FUTSAL sessions on Thursday mornings.

A Sport, Health and Fitness Week will take place during the week beginning 20 June.  Our Sports Co-ordinator, Ms. Cowan, will organise events.  Details will be given in future letters.  
School Twinning
I am pleased to report that our school has now been “twinned” with the St. Jean en Royans school in Grenoble (south of France).  We have already exchanged introductory details and over the next few months shall be working on a joint project which will support the learning and teaching of French.  I shall issue further details in the next newsletter.  In the meantime I should like to thank Mrs. Hamilton for all her hard work in this area.  
Photographs

Following a suggestion from the Parent Staff Council, we have decided to trial Tempest Photography coming to school twice in the school session.  The photographer has already visited to take whole class photos.  She will return on the afternoon of 13 May to take individual and/or family group shots.   These will be trialled with P1 and P7 children.  If successful, we shall look to offer both class group and individual/family group photographs next session.
Parent/Teacher Consultations

These took place on Thursday 17 March.  A Book Fair was also held.  The attendance rate was 95.48% for the primary and 58.21% for the nursery.  The nursery figure is lower because parents and carers have the opportunity to meet with staff on a regular basis.   
Some uniform items were on offer with parents and carers invited to make donations to the school.  Altogether £22 was raised.

The parents and carers of P1 pupils were able to view their children’s “Learner’s Journeys” during these sessions.  Nursery “Learner’s Journeys” were available to nursery parents and carers during the week beginning 7 March.

Any parent/carer who could not attend on these dates and/or at these times is invited to contact the school.  Under these circumstances we shall be happy to make other arrangements.  
“Stay and Play” sessions for nursery children, parents and carers will take place during the week beginning 16 May.  Separate details have been issued.

Jotters to Parents and Carers

Samples of your child’s work were sent home on 11 March (P1-P7 pupils).  The next date will be 10 June.  
Reports

A report form outlining your child’s progress will be issued in June.  Details will be given in a separate letter.  
Non-Uniform Days

There was no non-uniform day in January because of the Scots event.  The 26 February day raised a total of £237.56.  Future dates are 29 April and 27 May.
A reminder that you are invited to send “bags of rags” into school on non-uniform days.  These will be added to our clothing bank and will raise money for school funds.  The school recently received cheques totalling £83 for donations.  Thanks for all your contributions.
Charity Collections

We have received a letter from The Yorkhill Hospital thanking us for our donation of £767.42.  This was collected from Christmas events.

There was also a letter from the “Save the Children” charity thanking us for the donation of £220.39. 

School Improvements
Part of the G.P. Room has been partitioned to provide storage for cleaning equipment.
Workers were in school over the Easter holidays to upgrade drainage at the back of the school hall.  This should hopefully put an end to the puddle which formed during periods of rain.  
Painting work has been carried out on window sills and surrounds in the following rooms – 1, 2, 4, 5, 6 and 7.

The Quiet Area is now open again.  Following discussion with pupils and staff it will be open to P6 and P7 pupils as a designated quiet area for senior pupils. 

Unfortunately, the nursery garden tidy session scheduled for the afternoon of 15 April could not take place.  It will now happen on 10 May (all day).  If you are able to help for all or part of that day, please contact the school.  Any support will be greatly appreciated.  

Please see the section below for details of the new school benches.

Parent/Staff Council

There were evening PSC meetings in school on 20 January and 2 March.  The next meeting will take place on 16 May, starting time 6.30p.m. 

Discos will take place as follows-: P4-P7 on 9 May and P1-P3 on 11 May. 
A Ladies’ Day event is planned for the Goth on Saturday 21 August from 12 noon to 7p.m.  Tickets will be £15.  For more information please ‘phone 07518 017 064.
As always. I am grateful to the PSC for the enormous support they give the school.  

The PSC has provided funding for six benches for the outdoor area.  The total cost is £1,400 (£600 for the benches and £800 for fixture).  These benches were made at Addiewell Prison.  Four will be placed on the south side of the playground, on the concrete in front of the grass embankment.  The other two will be positioned at the rear on the east end of the playground.  I am sure you will join me in thanking the PSC for this very generous gesture.  
Dates for Your Diary
Please note the following dates-:

2 May  
May Day holiday

3 May  
School closed - Staff Training Day

23 May
Victoria Day holiday

18 June
Armadale Children’s Gala Day

29 June
School closes for summer holidays
After-School Clubs
The following clubs are taking place this term-:
Home Learning (Mondays), Streedance (Tuesdays), Eco (Wednesdays), Handball (Thursdays) and Football (P1 and P2 – Thursdays).  Separate letters have been issued about end/start dates.  
Medication

A reminder that, if your child has to take medication, you should first fill in the appropriate form.  This is available from the school office.  All medicines should be removed from the school by a responsible adult before the start of each holiday period (one week or more). 
Safety

Please note that children are NOT allowed in the car-park at any time.  If you are dropping your child off or collecting him/her please do not do so in this area.  A notice has been erected at the car park entrance. 

A reminder that drivers must NOT park vehicles on the yellow lines on the Mill Road.  Also, drivers using Manse Avenue should exercise care and caution in relation to speed.

I would be grateful if parents/carers would ensure that children do not bring spiked umbrellas to school.
Dogs in the School Grounds

I would again ask for your co-operation in NOT bringing dogs into the school grounds.  I realise that most dog owners are responsible and keep their pets on leads.  However, there is a number of children who are afraid of dogs and who become genuinely distressed at the start and end of school days.  I know that you will share my priority of putting the children first and I thank you in advance for your support.  

Soft Shoes

I would ask parents and carers to make regular checks that their children’s indoor classroom shoes are in good condition.
Adult Basic Education

There is a service for adults who would like to develop their basic literacy and/or numeracy skills.  For more information please contact “Adult Basic Education” – tel. no. 0800 7311 831 or email – adultbasiceducation@westlothian.gov.,uk.  You can also access the website on www.abeonline.org.uk.
Sun Tan Lotion
With the warmer months approaching, I would remind you of the need to protect your child from the sun.  This is particularly important in view of breaks, lunchtimes and the increased emphasis on outdoor education.   

The information in this newsletter is correct as of 25 April 2016.  However, it may be changed to accommodate revised circumstances or arrangements.  A reminder that if you have any questions or would like to discuss any matter you should not approach a teacher directly.  Instead please contact Mrs. Stewart or me.  Mrs. Patience is also be available on Thursday.  I hope that you have found the information in this newsletter helpful.  As part of our customer service there is a slip overleaf that can be returned if you have any comments, suggestions or questions.  

Yours sincerely
G. Cowan (Headteacher)

EASTERTOUN PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL

Feedback Slip – April 2016 Newsletter

Name of Parent/Carer (Optional)________________________________________

Telephone (Optional)____________________________________________

Please use the space below or overleaf to write any comments, suggestions or questions.    

West Lothian Council


Education Services


Eastertoun Primary and Nursery School

















Headteacher:  G. Cowan MA


Business Support Manager:  R. Fleming


Manse Avenue


Armadale


West Lothian


EH48 3HS


Tel:  01501 730462


Fax: 01501 734225


E-mail:eastertoun.ps@wled.org.uk








URL for Eastertoun Learning Log:  


https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/EastertounPrimaryLearningLog/
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